


Town of Lenox
Community Preservation Committee
Meeting Minutes
October 19, 2020
Members present: Tony Patella (Chair, Community Center), Mark Smith (Conservation Commission), Chuck Koscher (At Large), Cathie May (Housing Authority), Frederick Keator (At Large), Tom Delasco (Planning Board), Olga Weiss (Historical Commission) 
Absent: Neal Maxymillian (Selectboard), Max Scherff (At Large)
Staff present: Gwen Miller

1. Approval of Minutes
a. October 2019 
CK moved to approved the minutes as amended. FK seconded. All in favor. 

Upon review of the minutes, FK reminded the committee they had agreed to place a historic preservation restriction on the ice house restoration at the Lenox Club. GM said she would be in touch with Town Counsel to prepare a restriction for the ice house structure in conjunction with the grant paperwork with the Lenox Club.

2. Current Community Preservation Committee Fund Balance 
The Committee reviewed the current fund balance as provided by the Town Accountant. They requested a breakdown of the library bond payment by each fiscal year to see why the bond was still being repaid. 

It was noted that in the Open Space category, $500,000 had been set aside in the past for purchase of open space land. It was also noted that $75,000 in the Community Housing category had been set aside for the Affordable Housing Trust. 

CK noted the negative balance in the Historic Preservation category. The group discussed how generous the Town has been toward historic preservation projects through Community Preservation Act dollars over the years, reflective in the negative balance. 

3. Timeline and Application Process for Fiscal Year 2022 
The Committee finalized the timeline and application process for FY22. They agreed on the following: 
Phase 1 applications due on 11/30/20
Review meeting on 12/7/20
Phase 2 applications due on 1/11/21
Review meeting on 1/25/21
FK noted he hoped there would be broad outreach for the availability of applications and funds as well as for the public hearing, concerned that not enough people or groups are always aware of the opportunity. 


4. Public Hearing Date
The Committee set Monday, June 7, 2021 as their public hearing date. This will be an opportunity for community members to identify community needs and priorities. 







